

August 17, 2012

Mr. James C. Metzger Chairman and C.E.O. The Whitmore Group Ltd. 370 Old Country Road Garden City, NY 11530

Dear Jim:

I hope this letter finds you well. I'm writing to confirm past conversations regarding a new men's lacrosse award in your name.

The newly established *James C. Metzger Outstanding Sophomore Award* will recognize a sophomore from the previous season for their contributions on and off the lacrosse field. The award will be presented annually at the Men's Lacrosse Face Off Dinner, held, as you know, the evening prior to each season's home opener. The inaugural award will be presented at the 2013 Face Off Dinner on Friday, February 15th at the Hofstra University Club.

Furthermore, we look forward to you presenting The Metzger Award each year at the dinner. We plan to provide each year's recipient with something they can take home and also plan to affix a commemorative plaque in Margiotta Hall, at a mutually agreed location, that will describe the award and display the winner's names from each year.

Thank you very much for all that you have done and continue to do to support the Hofstra men's lacrosse program and Hofstra Athletics. If you have any questions regarding this correspondence please do not hesitate to contact me right away at 516-315-2229 and I will be happy to assist.

Sincerely

Tim McMahon

Cc: Seth Tierney, Head Men's Lacrosse Coach